
              Notes from the Local Groups Reps’ Weekend
Fri 15th to Sun 17th November 2019

There were 24 Groups represented by 36 members at Sherwood Forest Youth Hostel all arriving from 1600hrs.

The Topics on Friday evening were: 
No Shows at Events

Project 50

Spending Surplus

Outline Toolkit Demo

London Group raised the subject of Marshals’ Expenses on Challenge Events

On Saturday 20mile & 15 mile walks were led by Sherwood & High Peak members. 8 members from the local groups joined us. Discussion Topics – Talking the Talk while Walking the Walk! Were:

Local Groups’ Weekend

Communications between NEC, Groups & Members

Social Events

Getting Volunteers

 Evening Workshop – IT Funding: Workshop Summary already circulated. We need to discuss how we are going to support this need.

Sunday – Formal Meeting chaired by Chris Pitt.


The Agenda was comprised of queries from Local Groups:

1) Governance Matters;
a) GDPR & Photographs – it was suggested that at the start of a walk state that photos could be taken so if you don’t wish to be in any make sure you are excluded.
b) GDPR and forwarding emails from outside LDWA. (We don’t do it)
c) Dogs on Walks policy wording. The NEC to be asked to revise the wording
2) Finance and Insurance
a) Long Term Strategic Funding
b) Insurance and Walk Registers – We should be using the new Accident Report Forms
c) Filing the Walk Registers 
d) Under 18s on walks – If over 16 and a LDWA Member they are allowed to walk on their own with parents’ permission. Under 16s must always be accompanied by a responsible adult.
3) IT
a) LDWA Bulk Emails and Spam. Until we build a new website this will not be rectified
b) Toolkit Progress – This is in the Library on the LDWA web site. It is not yet complete.
4) LDWA 100s
a) Planning for forthcoming 100s – Next year’s 100 is undersubscribed; at present only 390 entrants have entered
b) Support for Local Groups supporting 100s
5) Marketing and Publicity 
a) The Officer has been given a budget to promote the LDWA. 

b) Local Groups were asked to send in what they were doing to publicise their groups’ activities. 

c) We were asked to support our President, Phoebe Smith who is walking from Dunnet Head to The Lizard pulling a sledge. She will be travelling along the A38 and A30 for most of her route through our region and would like company from members.

6) Events
a) Standard set of terms and conditions for Challenge Events – It was suggested we use the Organising a 100 Guidelines as a reference.

b) Planning for No-shows at events

c) Members only windows for entering Challenge Events

d) Balancing runners and walkers at Challenge Events – We shouldn’t discourage runners as they become walkers in the future.

e) First Aid Cover on Challenge Events – This was only necessary on 100s. Everyone enters at their own risk and should carry their own First Aid.

f) Marshals’ Walks – social or individual.  Nobody had any problems with this.
7) Membership

a) Why do Members not rejoin – 400 members did not renew this year because of the increase in membership fees. How many of these were not on direct debit?

8) Local Group Matters

a) Getting Volunteers – How do we encourage members to lead walks?

b) Communicating with members and others

c) Social or Group Walks – pace, distance. The pace and distance of Social Walks were discussed and it was agreed that if it is a social walk members go at the rate of the slowest walker. We don’t want to discourage members by telling them they are too slow which has happened recently. 

d) Identifying LDWA members 
e) Improving communication between LGs and NEC. Email protocol will be looked at.
f)  Communication between LGs. It is only polite to notify a group if you are walking in their area. 

9) National Initiatives (creating central resources or agreements that LGs can have benefit from)

a) Updating LG banners with new logo – single supplier, consistency, financial support? – It was stated that LGs liked to use local suppliers. The NEC has just renewed the Start & Finish Banners for the 100. We need to update the C&D Banners?

b) Emergency telephone coverage in rural areas. Work with Ramblers, Mountain Rescue etc. The NEC have contacted Ofcom for information.
c) Sets of PACER equipment that could be hired or loaned out to LGs. Scanners can be bought for £15 to £18 pounds.

d) Multi user licence to recognise supplier for creating maps and route marking for challenge events. Best practice was to just have GPK files for entrants to upload.  LGs should be aware not to contravene copyright.  

10)  Strider –

a) Dates for walks submissions – As the date for inclusion in Strider is very early, some groups were only going to put their web page address for their members to access their walks. Other groups are interested to see how this works especially for those who haven’t web access.

b) Social Walks in Strider – content

c) Using colour in walk entries to highlight exception. It was suggested it be bolded or underlined.
11)  Project 50

To highlight the LDWA’s 50th Anniversary in 2022 LGs were asked to hold special events

12)  AOCB

‘Beach of Dreams’ - This is an Artists Project. A walk is planned along England’s Coast Path – at present it is from Lowestoft to Tilbury to Weymouth but could be lengthened. More details at a later date 

13)  Date for next years’ LGW is Friday 13th – Sunday 15th November 2020

Venue to be determined by Julie Cribb

Meeting closed at 12.15

Thanks were given to Julie for organising the weekend and to everyone who helped to make it a success.

A special thanks to Hannah and Naomi for catering for us for the whole weekend 

After lunch and clear up everyone had left by 1330

We left the YH at 1310 and arrived home 1830 after travelling a total of 500 miles over the weekend.

If you have any comments or queries please contact us.

Terry & Hazel

